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Headlines
The Office of Disability Employment Policy Announces the Release of Soft Skills to Pay the Bills Video Series.  The U.S. Department of Labor’s Office of Disability Employment Policy released the Soft Skills to Pay the Bills Video Series and discussion guide on DVD.  To obtain a copy of both resources, visit:  http://www.dol.gov/odep/.
American Association of People with Disabilities (AAPD) and Other Leaders Meet with the President, Labor Secretary Tom Perez.  Henry Claypool, Executive Vice President of AAPD, and other leaders in the disability community met with President Obama, Labor Secretary Tom Perez and White House liaison for disability, Claudia Gordon, in addition to other senior staff during the week of the ADA commemoration. You can read about the meeting here. As follow-up, meeting representatives sent a letter summarizing recommendations for Administration action.

https://disability.workforce3one.org/view/4101322148324633136/info
U.S. Labor Department Hosts Affordable Care Act Webcast.  The U.S. Department of Labor's Employee Benefits Security Administration hosted a webcast entitled: "The Affordable Care Act: How Will It Affect Me?".  The webcast discussed the impact of the Affordable Care Act on employment-based group health plans.  The Department of Health and Human Services provided information on purchasing coverage through the new Health Insurance Marketplace. The webcast also covered new consumer protections that will become available in 2014.  To view an archive of the webcast, visit:  http://www.dol.gov/ebsa/newsroom/webcasts.html.  To view the press release, visit:  http://www.dol.gov/opa/media/press/ebsa/EBSA20131765.htm.  
Department of Education Proposes to Eliminate "2 Percent Rule" in Assessing Students with Disabilities.  The U.S. Department of Education has proposed regulations, published August 23, 2013, to transition away from the so-called "2 percent rule," thus emphasizing the Department’s commitment to holding all students to high standards that better prepare them for college and career. Under the existing regulations, States have been allowed to develop alternate assessments aligned to modified academic achievement standards (AA-MAAS) for some students with disabilities and use the results of those assessments for accountability purposes under Title I of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act and the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act. In making accountability determinations, States currently may count as proficient scores for up to 2 percent of students in the grades assessed using the alternate assessments based on modified academic achievement standards.
The proposed regulations can be viewed at:  https://www.federalregister.gov/articles/2013/08/23/2013-20665/title-i-improving-the-academic-achievement-of-the-disadvantaged   To view the press release, visit:  

http://www.ed.gov/news/press-releases/department-education-proposes-eliminate-2-percent-rule-assessing-students-disabi
Education and Justice Departments Announce New Research Showing Prison Education Reduces Recidivism, Saves Money, Improves Employment.  Attorney General Eric Holder and Secretary of Education Arne Duncan announced research findings showing that, on average, inmates who participated in correctional education programs had 43 percent lower odds of returning to prison than inmates who did not.  Each year approximately 700,000 individuals leave federal and state prisons; about half of them will be reincarcerated within three years.  The research, funded by the Justice Department's Bureau of Justice Assistance, was released by the RAND Corporation.  The findings, from the largest-ever analysis of correctional educational studies, indicate that prison education programs are cost effective.  According to the research, a one dollar investment in prison education translates into reducing incarceration costs by four to five dollars during the first three years after release, when those leaving prison are most likely to return.  To view the research, please visit: www.bja.gov/Publications/RAND_Correctional-Education-Meta-Analysis.pdf.  For more information about the federal interagency Reentry Council, please visit: http://csgjusticecenter.org/nrrc/projects/firc/. 

Education Achievement Authority Announces New Program to Give Detroit Students Job Training.  One thousand Detroit high school students will be able to earn a college degree and get paid apprenticeships working in local businesses as part of a new dual-enrollment program.  The Education Achievement Authority, the state’s reform district for the lowest-performing schools, is partnering with Henry Ford Community College, the Wayne County Community College District, and Focus: HOPE to offer career and technical training starting this fall.  Course offerings will include automotive service technology, renewable energy, accounting, video game design and animation, Web design, criminal justice, and career readiness training.  The goal is for students to gain skills and earn college degrees or certificates that will help them gain employment after high school.  Other partners in the program include the U.S. Department of Labor and Detroit Employment Solutions, which will help to arrange employment and long-term apprenticeship placement for students.  Contact Chastity Pratt Dawsey: 313-223-4537 or cpratt@freepress.com
To obtain additional information and view the press release, visit: http://www.freep.com/article/20130801/NEWS01/308010113/EAA-announces-new-program-to-help-Detroit-kids-get-training-for-jobs.
Announcement of Requirements and Registration for “Healthy Young America Video Contest''.  The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) and Young Invincibles are co-sponsoring the “Healthy Young America'' Video Contest.  The contest has two primary goals:   1) Directly reaching the uninsured population through video views and votes; and 2) The production of high-quality videos that can be further promoted to the target population.  Eligible applicants can apply individually or as a team, must be a U.S. citizens or permanent residents of the United States, and 13 years of age or older (with the permission of a parent/guardian if under 18 years of age).  To obtain additional information and view the Federal Register notice, visit: http://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR-2013-08-22/pdf/2013-20468.pdf.  Deadline:  September 23.  
Funding announcements and opportunities
U.S. Department of Education Awards $12.3 Million in Elementary and Secondary School Counseling Grants.  The U.S. Department of Education awarded $12.3 million to 35 schools districts in 17 states across the country to establish or expand counseling programs.  Grantees will use funds to support counseling programs in targeted elementary schools.  Specifically, the new awards will aid schools in hiring qualified mental-health professionals with the goal of expanding the range, availability, quantity, and quality of counseling services.  Parents of participating students will have input in the design and implementation of counseling services supported by these grants.  Grantees also will use funds to help increase the number of available and qualified counselors based on a school's student population.  Research shows that having adequate counseling services can help reduce the number of disciplinary referrals in schools, improve student attendance and academic performance, and enhance development of social skills. Funds also may be used to support parental involvement, counselor and teacher professional development, and collaboration with community-based organizations that provide mental-health and other services to students.  For more information on the Elementary and Secondary School Counseling Program, visit http://www2.ed.gov/programs/elseccounseling/index.html.  To obtain additional information and a list of awardees, visit:  http://www.ed.gov/news/press-releases/us-department-education-awards-123-million-elementary-and-secondary-school-couns.
Partners for Sight Foundation Announces Request For Procurement for Projects to Assist Blind, Visually Impaired.  The Reader's Digest Partners for Sight Foundation is dedicated to increasing the self-reliance and dignity of blind and visually impaired persons.  The foundation has issued a Request for Proposals for initiatives that align with its mission to assist the visually impaired and blind in leading independent and productive lives.  Through the RFP, the foundation seeks to fund sustainable projects with broad, practical applications and measurable outcomes.  Priority will be given to new initiatives, but projects currently in development and requiring additional funding in order to be implemented will be considered as well.  In the first year of funding, grants of up to $300,000 will be awarded to qualified projects.  Based on proven results, additional grants of up to $200,000 each will also be awarded.  Eligible, organizations should be tax exempt under Section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code, although other options will be considered.  Brief pre-proposals are prerequisites for invitation to submit full proposals.  To obtain additional information and an application, visit:  http://www.partnersforsight.org/grants.shtml.  Deadline:  September 20.
Opportunities for Youth, Young Adults, and Teachers 

Youth Service America Invites Applications for its Harris Wofford Youth Award.  Youth Service America is accepting applications for its Harris Wofford Youth Award.  The award honors young people (age 5-25) who are based in the United States (U.S.) and demonstrates exemplary commitment and action to involve his or her peers in service, youth voice, service-learning or civic engagement activities.  Eligible applicants must be a legal resident of the U.S.  To obtain additional information and an application, visit:  
www.YSA.org/grants/harris-wofford-award-youth.  Deadline: September 8

Kids in Need Foundation Invites Applications for 2013 Teacher Grants Program.  The Kids In Need Foundation is accepting applications from K-12 teachers for grants to support classroom projects.  Grants of up to $500 will be awarded to educators for projects that strengthen creativity, critical thinking skills, and/or core knowledge by engaging students in the learning process.  Grants will be awarded by independent sponsors including ArtSkills, Office Depot, Jo-Ann Fabric and Craft Stores, the Fred Meyer Fund, and VIA Credit Union.  Some sponsors restrict donations by geographic region and grade level.  All certified K-12 teachers in the United States are eligible to apply to one sponsor per project.  To obtain additional information and an application, visit:  http://www.kinf.org/grants/index.php.  Deadline:  September 30.

Lexus and Scholastic Launch Seventh Annual Environmental Contest for Middle and High School Students.  Lexus and Scholastic are accepting applications for its Lexus Eco Challenge.  This challenge is an educational program and contest designed to inspire and empower middle and high school students in the United States to learn about the environment and take action to improve it.  Students in grades 6-12, who are either registered and home-schooled or enrolled in a public or accredited private school, and who are legal residents of the U.S. or the District of Columbia are eligible to apply.  Additionally, teams of students can enter if they are part of an afterschool science or environmental club; the challenge is not open to clubs outside of school.  Awardees will receive a total of $500,000 in grants and scholarships.  To obtain additional information and an application, visit:  http://lexus.scholastic.com/.  Deadlines: October 7; November 11; and January 17, 2014.
Lilly Endowment Invites Applications for 2014 Teacher Creativity Fellowship Program.  Lilly Endowment is accepting applications for its Teacher Creativity Fellowship Program.  The program provides support for K-12 teachers, principals, guidance counselors, and school librarians in Indiana to take time during the summer to pursue a personal interest, explore subjects that interest them, and re-energize before returning to the classroom in the fall.  Public and private K-12 licensed school teachers, principals and assistant principals, guidance counselors, and media specialists with at least three years of professional experience are eligible to apply.  One hundred grants of $10,000 each for the 2014 fellowship period will be awarded.  To obtain additional information and an application, visit:  http://www.teachercreativity.org/.  Deadline:  November 1. 

American Honda Foundation Invites Applications for STEM Programs.  The American Honda Foundation is accepting applications from nonprofit organizations and schools for programs that support science, technology, engineering, and mathematics education.  Environmental projects, job training, and literacy programs also will be considered.  Grants of up to $75,000 will be awarded to 501(c)(3) tax-exempt organizations, public school districts, and private/public elementary and secondary schools listed by the U.S. Department of Education's National Center for Education Statistics.  To obtain additional information and an application, visit:  http://corporate.honda.com/america/philanthropy.aspx?id=ahf.  Deadline:  November 1.

International Reading Association Invites Applications for Teacher Recognition Grant.  The International Reading Association is accepting applications for its 2014 Regie Routman Teacher Recognition grant.  The grant is designed to recognize a K-6 classroom teacher who is dedicated to improving the teaching and learning of reading and writing across the curriculum in real-world contexts.  Eligible, teachers must work in a school where at least 60 percent of the students qualify for free or reduced lunch and belong to the International Reading Association.  A grant of $2,500 will be awarded.  To obtain additional information and an application, visit:  http://www.reading.org/Resources/AwardsandGrants/teachers_routman.aspx.  Deadline: November 15.

Publications
Skimming for Skills: Finding Skills Data.  To find information on skills and educational attainment, the U.S. Employment and Training Administration developed this guide to relevant sources which will allow one to shed light on labor or skill shortages, skill mismatches, and skill deficiencies.  Skimming for Skills provides links to surveys, reports and customized data tools, and includes more than three dozen sources.  Each entry notes whether the survey or source supplies information on current or projected employment, job openings, occupational or industry data, and earnings.  Skill-related topics include information on the education, training or skills required for jobs; educational attainment; educational field (e.g., college major) or coursework; and the skills individuals possess, including skill assessments.  Due to public interest in possible skill shortages and mismatches, the guide is organized to enable users to ascertain whether each source contains supply and demand information.  For the user’s convenience, the numerous skill-related sources are classified by those pertaining to adults, postsecondary students, secondary students, and longitudinal surveys that span ages from student to adult. To view the guide, visit:  https://winwin.workforce3one.org/view/Skimming_for_Skills_Finding_Skills_Data/info.

The Simple Solution to Tackle Youth Unemployment.  Eric Spiegel, CEO of Siemens Corporation developed this article which sites an article written by economist Bob Lerman, and calls for a firm commitment from the public and private sectors to start apprenticeship programs in high school to help reduce youth unemployment. To view the article, visit:  http://www.linkedin.com/today/post/article/20130819165448-77238165-the-simple-solution-to-tackle-youth-unemployment
Youth Count! Process Study.  This study developed by the Urban Institute, looks at homelessness among unaccompanied youth which is a hidden problem: the number of young people who experience homelessness each year is largely unknown.  To improve the national response to youth homelessness, policymakers need better data on the magnitude of the problem.  Youth Count! is a Federal interagency initiative that aims to improve counts of unaccompanied homeless youth in nine communities that participated in the initiative by expanding their annual homeless point-in-time efforts to increase coverage of homeless youth.  Urban Institute conducted a process study of the initiative to identify promising practices that could be adapted and taken to scale to produce credible and useful data nationwide.  To view the study, visit: http://www.urban.org/publications/412872.html.
Employment and Unemployment Among Youth - Summer 2013.  This economic new release by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics highlights from April to July 2013, the number of employed youth 16 to 24 years old increased by 2.1 million to 19.7 million, the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics reported today.  This year, the share of young people employed in July was 50.7 percent. (The month of July typically is the summertime peak in youth employment.) Unemployment among youth rose by 692,000 from April to July 2013, compared with an increase of 836,000 for the same period in 2012.  (Because this analysis focuses on the seasonal changes in youth employment and unemployment that occur each spring and summer, the data are not seasonally adjusted.)  To view the release, visit:   

http://www.bls.gov/news.release/youth.nr0.htm
Beware the Summer Surge in College Unemployment: Why It Happens and What You Can Do About It.  This study developed by Georgetown Public Policy Institute, finds rush of recent college graduates increases unemployment and obscures the value of college degrees.  Nearly every summer, the influx of college graduates into the job market causes a bump in the unemployment rate and reawakens the debate regarding the value of college education. The report also includes recommendations for college students who are getting ready to graduate.  To view the study, visit:  http://cew.georgetown.edu/summerunemployment.
4 Decades of Reading & Math Scores.  This report developed by the U.S. National Center for Education Statistics, provides a recent analyses of tested reading and math skills (from the National Assessment of Educational Progress — NAEP) for 17 year-olds between the early 1970s and 2012.  Since consistent national tests are only sporadically conducted for adults, NAEP tests of 17-year-olds and high school seniors are one of the best sources on the skills that adults are likely to possess (the last literacy and numeracy assessment of adults was done in 2003, and the 2013 results are not yet available).  Given the importance of this subject, the author singled out the more important findings in a fair degree of detail within the report.  The results show no clear trend toward improvement over the past 4 decades, although there are a few bright spots among minorities, girls, and lower-performing students.  To view the report, visit:  
See https://winwin.workforce3one.org/view/4121323551224912325/info. 

Program resources
On August 20, the National Youth Leadership Council hosted a Webinar entitled:  21st Century Skills and Service-Learning.  This webinar connected with educators who opt to develop specific 21st Century Skills within the youth that they work with.  Participants explored intended outcomes and examples of real service-learning projects.  To view an archive of the webinar, visit:   http://bit.y/15SnPfR. 
On August 6, the Forum for Youth Investment hosted a Webinar entitled: White House/Obama Administration Policies Supporting Comprehensive Strategies for Youth.  The webinar was hosted to learn about the Obama Administration's plans to support such comprehensive efforts for youth in general, and for disconnected youth in particular.  The discussion by White House and federal administration officials, and related resources, are available at: http://www.readyby21.org/FederalWebinar2013.  

Websites

United Way Worldwide and Dolphin Digital Media launched "Club Connect," a multi-faceted membership web platform designed to promote literacy and philanthropy among the nation's children. "Club Connect" features engaging options for kids and their families to learn and have fun, including celebrity book readings, cool games, exciting contests, valuable coupons, family-friendly volunteer activities, and inspirational stories of kids making a difference to inspire community service. To view the Web site, visit:  http://www.unitedwayclubconnect.org/.
Calendar of Events
October 28-30.  Chicago, IL.  National Association of Workforce Development Professional, 2013 Youth Development Symposium.  To obtain additional information, visit:  https://www.nawdp.org/Content/NavigationMenu/WorkforceDevelopment/AnnualConference/default.htm.
November 1-3.  Washington, DC.  Habitat for Humanity Youth Leadership Conference.  To obtain additional information, visit: http://www.habitat.org/lc/gvylc/gvylc_registration.aspx?utm_source=National+Service+Briefing+7.18.13&utm_campaign=NSB+7.18.13&utm_medium=email.
November 11-13.   Baltimore, MD. Youth Service America, 10th Annual Youth Service Institute.  To obtain additional information, visit:  http://www.youthserviceinstitute.org/?utm_source=National+Service+Briefing+7.18.13&utm_campaign=NSB+7.18.13&utm_medium=email.

NOTICE:

The Employment and Training Administration is interested in hearing about new and innovative approaches which bring employers, educators and workforce systems professionals together to serve our communities’ youth.  If you would like 
to share projects or programs in your area, please e-mail your information to the Division of Youth Services at youth.services@dol.gov.
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200 Constitution Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20210 (202) 693-3036, http://www.doleta.gov/youth_services/








Youth Resource Connections (YRC).  The Department of Labor (DOL), Employment and Training Administration (ETA) does not take responsibility for non endorsed DOL/ETA resources included in the YRC. 





We welcome your input.  Please let us know how these updates might be improved to better serve your needs.  If you have comments contact the: Division of Youth Services at (202) 693-3030 or e-mail � HYPERLINK "mailto:youth.services@dol.gov" �youth.services@dol.gov� . 





Subscribe/Unsubscribe to Youth Resource Connections: � HYPERLINK "http://www.doleta.gov/youth_services" �http://www.doleta.gov/youth_services�.  Click on the “Subscribe to E-mail Updates” button to complete subscription.
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